
WCOC Junior Fund finances for year ending 31 August 2024 

Within 2023/24 the NWJS training camp to Norway took place – the junior fund contributed £600, 

and received a donation from Unite of £200 towards the trip. 

There were also the annual junior activities of the Peter Palmer Junior Relay (in September 2023 this 

was in the South Midlands) and the Yvette Baker Trophy Competitions. The fund also contributes to 

the juniors’ entries to the major relay competitions –  this year our juniors competed in the JK, 

British, Scottish and British Sprint Relays.  

We have received some healthy income within the year from cake stalls, so thank you for everyone 

who helps out and supports the junior fund. The biggest money maker is Spook-O which takes place 

this year on 31st October at Whinlatter – let us know if you would like to help. 

   

Opening balance £4174.47  

Income   

Club chase cake stall £28.20  

Spook O £323 EOD and cake stall 

Mawbray New Years O £181 Cake and soup stall 

Galoppen Cake Sale £186.85  

Unite donation to Norway £200  

 £919.05 Total income 

   

Expenditure   

Peter Palmers £542.27 Includes entries, fuel, bus, travel to 
Buckinghamshire 

Sundries e.g. trophy engraving £12.75  

Junior Relay entries £171.50 Includes JK, British, Scottish and Sprint Relays 

YBT heat travel £226.03 Fuel costs and minibus hire 

Contribution to Norway £600 Reduced the cost of the Norway tour for our 4 
juniors who attended 

 £1552.55 Total expenditure 

 £3540.97 Closing balance 

 
We still have a healthy closing balance of £3541. 

Expenditure within 24/25 so far has included the Peter Palmer entry fees, but no minibus hire or fuel 

costs as we were the hosts, so reducing the expenditure. 

We have also received a donation of £40 from Nick Moore for a boat ☺ 

 
 


